Village of Marathon Board of Trustees
Meeting on August 16 , 2023

The regular meeting of the Village of Marathon Board of Trustees held at the Village Office, was called to order by Mayor Scott Chamberlin, at 7:00 p.m. Trustees present were, Ronald Birdsall, Ralph Canfield, Heather Dann and Rosemarie Fralick (7:15pm)   Also present was Clerk/Treasurer Laura Padbury 

Motion made by Heather Dann and seconded by Ralph Canfield to approve the minutes of the July 26, 2023 meeting. Motion approved, All present in favor:

Public Comment: None

Attendees:
Eric Leet – Electric Dept Supervisor



Mike Root – Water/Wastewater Supervisor

Electric:

· Eric explained to the board how multipliers are calculated on demand accounts.  A question was asked if a residential consumer goes over 5,000 kwh in a month are they subject to a demand meter.  Eric and Laura P. will look at tariff to clarify.  

· NYPA has informed the Mayor and Laura P. that the current rate study will not be on the agenda for the September 2023, the NYPA board has postponed it to December 2023 board meeting.  

· YE 2023 inventory corrections – Rick Palumbo is working on.

· The Marathon Central School electric school bus vote was vetoed by the taxpayers on August 14, 2023.  The Village will still keep analyzing this issue as the governor’s deadline is approaching.

Water/Wastewater

· Comminutor motor almost repaired – waiting on one last part to be delivered

· Water Dept has replaced and repaired meters

· Mill St. pump will need to be pulled to repair.  Mike will get with Eric to assist

· Jordan has been working out really well – Jordan has been able to repair a motor and furnace.  It would have cost $2,000 to order new relay for the furnace.  Ralph Canfield stated that Jordan was very professional when he came to Ralph’s residence to repair meter.

· Jordan is looking at getting his CDL permit

· Cortland County sponsored summer help worked out really well.  The summer help was able to remove all bamboo along the fence as well as doing several other maintenance work projects.

Mayor Scott Chamberlin attended the Town of Marathon board meeting on Tuesday August 15, 2023,  He spoke on the SPCA contract, the Town of Marathon agreed that the Village is not responsible for dog control within the Village of Marathon.  As of January 1, 2024 the Village will no longer be reimbursing the Town of Marathon for dog control.  A letter will be sent to the Town Board after this meeting.  The waterline on Galatia Street was another topic that was discussed, the Town of Marathon board members do not believe it is within their jurisdiction.  Mayor Chamberlin will contact the attorney to see what we can do.  Mike Ryan, Cortland County Health Dept.  gave the mayor some suggestions on how we should move forward.  One suggestion is to annex the property.  Another suggestion was to reach out to an engineer to see if they could help us with developing a water district.  Scott spoke with Jesse S. at Barton & Loguidice; Jesse will pass this on to one of his colleagues.  

Wastewater Plant Upgrade
· Jesse S presented Amendment #1 (Design Phase) at the Village Board meeting on July 26, 2023 board review.  Mayor Chamberlin reviewed documents and met with Jesse S on Aug 16, 2023 to discuss.  The total engineering cost on Amendment #1 is $1,255,000 less the $40,000 already contracted.  One of the major questions was if the project is scaled back how would that effect Amendment #1?  If the project is scaled back another amendment will be initiated for the smaller project.  

· A motion was made by Ronald Birdsall and seconded by Rosemarie Fralick to authorize Mayor Scott Chamberlin to sign Amendment #1 with Barton and Loguidice.  Motion approved, All in favor.

· Letter from Brett M. (B&L) was received confirming that he has applied for the WIIA, WIQP grants and the EPG grant with EFC to get a hardship loan at 0% interest.

Motion made by Heather Dann and Seconded by Ralph Canfield to approve final payment to Red Beard Construction for work on Civic Center including $500 change order.  Motion approved; All in favor

Motion made by Heather Dann and seconded by Rosemarie Fralick to amend the minutes of June21, 2023 changing the years Jordan Betts needs to stays employed at the Village from 3 years to 5 years, in order not to have to repay training and costs associated with training.  Motion approved; All in favor

Motion made by Rosemarie Fralick and seconded by Heather Dann approving Laura Padbury, Scott Chamberlin and Morgan Talbot to attend NYCOM Conference in Lake Placid from Sept. 18-22, 2023.  Motion approved; All in favor

Motion made by Ronald Birdsall and seconded by Ralph Canfield to enter into executive session for personnel issue; all in favor Motion accepted

Motion made by Ronald Birdsall and seconded by Rosemarie Fralick to exit executive session; no decisions or motions made. Motion approved; all in favor
A motion was made by Ronald Birdsall and seconded by Ralph Canfield  to hire Matthew Kenyon as Village of Marathon Department of Public Works and Facilities Superintendent starting on September 11, 2023.  Mr. Kenyon’s starting wage will be $50,000 annually, Motion approved; All in favor.
Motion made by Ralph Canfield and seconded by Ronald Birdsall to approve the bills as submitted for payment totaling $90,642.02:

General Fund: $16,963.93

Electric Fund: $36,805.12

Consumer Deposits: $60.00

Water Fund: $2,232.58

Sewer Fund: $15,083.10

Civic Center: $200.00

Trust & Agency: $19,297.29

Motion approved; all in favor.

Motion made by Rosemarie Fralick and seconded by Heather Dann to adjourn at 9:25 p.m.

Motion approved, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Padbury
